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This summer marked Campõs 90th season of  
operation. Given all that we have had to face over 
these many years, it is quite a remarkable feat. 
Even after 90 years, we are still evolving. 
 
As the world changed around us, we have 
adapted. Our strength is our ability to move from 
generation to generation while maintaining the 
core values of Campõs founders. It is powerful 
and unique. 
 
From generation to generation. It is like a relay 
race where one generation passes the baton over 
to the next. It has happened many times over the 
last 90 years and continues to happen now with 
enthusiasm and excitement. Many people from 
more recent generations have said, òI love Camp 
and I want to insure its survival and make it even 
better. What can I do to help?ó 
 
Many committees have come alive with all this 
new energy. People are working on camper re-
cruitment, fund raising, communication, and  
outreach. We are exploring ways to build our 
Kinderland community. 
 
On May 4, 2014, we will be gathering to celebrate 
our 90 years and to honor the many generations 
that have been a part of Campõs history. You will 
be hearing more about this in the near future. 
 
I am excited about what we have accomplished as 
a community and am looking forward to our 
100th. Camp has meant a lot to many people. Join 
us in our efforts to continue this great tradition. 

             Billy Rothberg 
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Letter from the Director 
What a fantastic summer this has been.  I have completed my 
second season as Director and am so proud to be a part of 
Camp Kinderland .    Everyone involved in camp is to be 
commended for doing such good work.    We all work for the 
common goal of teaching social justice and making sure that 
each and every camper is treated with respect and love. 
 
I experienced so much pleasure watching campers learn to 
swim and dance, participate in cultural sessions, sing, and cre-
ate projects in Arts & Crafts and pottery. It was great to 
watch them enjoy sleeping out in the new campsite called 
òThe Dreamcatcher.ó We had so many highlights this sum-
mer that I wonõt be able to name them all; however, here is a 
list of some of the ones that stood out for me. 
 
First and foremost, our Peace Olympics asked the question 
òWhere Are We Nowó in terms of Racism, Womanõs Rights, 
LGBTQ rights and the Environment. Our 14õs put on òThe 
Twilight Zoneó adapted and directed by our very own Mike 
Salop. The 2nd Year CIT play was òFiddler on The Roofó 
directed by Jacob Mirer and Maddy Simon. We had several  
(Continued on Page 2) 

Billy Rothberg with his grandkids 

KINDERLAND CELEBRATES ITS 90TH YEAR!  
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Couples 
 
In June, Mel & Ricki (Meltzer) 
Greenblatt celebrated their 65th 
wedding anniversary. They met 
in Kinderland where Mel was  
Director of the Bugle & Drum 
Corps and Ricki was Girls Sports 
Director. In June, they also attend-
ed the High School graduation cer-
emonies of granddaughters Mariel-
le Greenblatt, former camper and 
Talia Levinas, former camper and 
counselor. 

 
HAPPY 65TH  ANNIVERSARY 
FAY AND MONIE  
ITZKOWITZ  
 
65 years ago, on a hot August day, 
The two left camp so Monie could 
marry Fay. 
Chaveh Korn wished them well 
At the white salute, all did kvell. 
Thus began their new life 
As husband and wife.  
Always active as progressive secular 
Jews, 
Monie and Fay do it all ð they never 
refuse. 
Together always, willing to fight, 
For peace, justice and Yiddishkeit 
Helping shule, camp, family or 
friends 
Their support and love never ends.  
So to honor this occasion, we are 
proud to say. 

òWeõll carry the torch. Youõve 
shown us the way.ó  
 
With much love and derech-eretz, 
Randi, Steve and Erica, Marcia and 
Neil, Kate and Andy, Zach and 
Ileana, Brandyn, Elliya, Zury 
 
 
 

visiting performers, including folksingers Dar Williams, Woodyõs Ghost, Jay Mankita, and Charlie King;  as well as 
our square dance caller Cliff Broder who had every camper and staff on their feet on the basketball court. We also 
took our campers to Tanglewood to see a concert as well as to The Barrington Stage Company to see òThe Cho-
senó and òThe Little Mermaid.ó Our August Carnival took on the theme of òImmigrationó and was enjoyed by 
everyone.  
 
We welcomed 28 campers and staff from both Israel and Palestine that were part of a program called òThrough 
Others Eyesó.   Both of our CIT groups spent two days getting to know our guests and enjoyed both learning 
about their new friends as well as sharing their own experiences.  It was a truly successful gathering. 
 
And finally, former camper and counselor, Katie Halper showed her film, òCommie Campó for our camp-
ers.  They were all so excited, especially by the fact that they were watching their beloved CITs and First Year 
Staff as little children.   The cheering and the applause were deafening.  After the screening, Katie stayed and had a 
discussion with the older campers about the film. 
  
Even though it is hard to imagine, we are already planning next summer.  You will be receiving information about 
the 2014 season soon, and I shall look forward to seeing each of you at the 90th Anniversary celebration on May 4. 
                             
                             Cindy Zingher 



3 

   Babies & Moves 
 

Miranda Tully , a Kinderland  
camper in the 90õs, and her family 
welcomed Zach (Zachary Tully 
Chan) into the world, born April 
17, 2013. He joins his big brother, 
Oliver, now two. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Brenner is clan is growing. 
Ruth and Dan became  
grandparents with the arrival of 
Benjamin Harold Brenner on 
May 29th. Sarah and Jason are 
doing great, and adjusting to life 
with a little less sleep. Their  
relocation to North Carolina has 
been very successful; new jobs, 
new dog, new house and the baby, 
who could ask for anything more. 
Stef and Tim will be leaving  
Washington state in mid-July and 
heading to South Carolina. Stef will 
start her MFA program in  
photography at USC and Tim will 
finish his last two years with the 
Army at Ft. Jackson. They are  
expecting their first child in  
December. 
 
Patty Blum, a Kinderland parent, 
was lucky to be in London,  
England to become a grandmother 
on Mother's Day and celebrate the 
birth of her new grandbabies,  
Penelope Walta and Abraham  

Elliot Sherreard.  Kinderland 
Camper Alicia Blum-Ross and 
her husband Paul "Shez" 
Sherreard are the proud parents, 
and Kinderlander Natalie Blum-
Ross the proud aunt.  
 

All Kinds of  Naches 
 
From Rachel Holtzman and 
Sam Suckow: 
Exciting news about a previous 
camper for those who remember 
Johnny Suckow, an Inter at camp 
about 5-6 years ago: Jonathan 
Suckow, has won a gold medal 
at the European junior diving 
competition that was held in 
Poznan, Poland. He won his gold 
medal for his dives from the 1m 
board. This was the first time that 
anybody representing Switzerland 
has won a gold medal in diving. 
The silver medal went to Russia 
and the bronze medal went to the 
United Kingdom. This was also the 
first time that a gold medal in such 
a championship went to a 14 year 
old. 
 
From Peggy Sapphire (Wo-Chi-
Ca '48): 
On August 14, 2013 Baywood 
Publishing Co., Inc. will publish 
my non-fiction anthology - THE 
DISENFRANCHISED: Stories of 
Life and Death When An Ex-
Spouse Dies.  This anthology 
marks the first time that first-
person narratives on  
disenfranchised grief will have 
been published. Contributors from 
twelve states across the country 
have made this book possible.  
 www.PeggySapphire.com 
 
From Bette Golden Lamb 
(Camper 1940s): 
Read BONE PIT, on Amazon E-
book or Trade Paperback. Book 
Description: Gina Mazzio is no 
wimp, but after two attempts on  
 

her life, she needs a time out. 
Needs to get away from San  
Francisco and Ridgewood  
Hospital. In this 3rd Gina Mazzio, 
RN novel (BONE DRY, SIN & 
BONE), she goes off on a travel 
nurse assignment with fiancé Harry 
into Nevada's isolated gold coun-
try, where everything turns  
ominous from moment number 
one. When they arrive at the  
Comstock Satellite Medical Facili-
ty's empty parking lot, Gina's eye 
starts one of its warning twitches -- 
heavy iron bars cover all the sec-
ond-floor windows. What kind of 
place was this? What were they  
getting into? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From Ann and Al Wasserman: 
The Wasserman family had many 
achievements this year. Ann and Al 
Wassermanõs (Staff 1940s) son, 
Steve (Camper 1960s and  
current parent) is the Editor-at-
large at Yale University Press. 
Their granddaughter, Robyn 
(Camper 1990s) graduated  
California Polytechnic State  
University in San Luis, Obispo, 
California. And their  
granddaughter Jenny (Camper 
1990s and staff 2000s) graduated 
this year from Belmont University 
in Nashville, Tennessee.  
Congratulations to the Wasserman 
family! 
 
 

Zachary Tully Chan 

http://www.peggysapphire.com/
http://www.amazon.com/Bone-Pit-Gina-Mazzio-Volume/dp/0985198621/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1378840614&sr=8-1&keywords=bone+pit
http://www.amazon.com/Bone-Pit-Gina-Mazzio-Volume/dp/0985198621/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1378840614&sr=8-1&keywords=bone+pit
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    In Memoriam 
 
Dave Yanover passed away 
on March 19, 2013. He was a 
Kinderland camper for many years, 
and was a counselor in 1942 and 
1943 camp until he went into the 
army to fight fascism. Dave will be 
missed by Elly Yanover, his wife of 
many years who lives in Delray 
Beach, Florida, and by the rest of 
his Yackle family. 
 
 
The Kinderland community lost a 
long-time friend and supporter 
with the passing of  
Sylvia Auerbach (TZIPEE 
LEVITT) on May 3, 2013 at the 
age of 89. Sylvia was a Kinderland 
camper in the late 1930's, a Camp 
Mother in the 1960's and the  
matriarch of the Kinderland  
Auerbach family, with her children, 
George, Paul, Teddy, Steve and 
Andrea and grandchildren, Gary &  
Jessica Auerbach and Ben and  
Michael Grossman, attending and/
or working at Kinderland/
Lakeland over a forty year period. 
Sylvia was a dedicated Secular Jew 
and fighter for Social Justice and 
Equality, who will be remembered 
kindly by those who knew her. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

From Moe Friedman: 
Lolly Friedman passed away on 
May 15, 2013. How could Lolly ever 
forget Kinderland.  That's where we 
met. That's where we sent two of 
our children Allan and  Randi. 
That's where Allan met his wife Val. 
That's where we went on Visiting 
Day to see our granddaughter Sari 
Krumholz.  We were small but  
regular contributors to Camp. We 
spent our lives singing songs learned 
in Camp, dancing folk dances taught 
by Edith Siegle and most  
importantly making lifelong friends. 
Camp Kinderland was and is an  
important part of our lives.  As  
recently as June 29, when the  
Yackles had their 70th reunion, we 
conducted a fundraising appeal for 
Camp. It's too bad Lolly missed that 
event. Her family, including Allan & 
Val, Gail, Randi & Les, Jason &  
Anna, Ben, Ari, and Sari, mourns 
her passing.  
 

 
 
 
 
Irving Silver died on September 5, 
2013. The final night of his life--
Erev Rosh Hashanah-- much of his 
familyñMitch, Keith, Isaac, 
Hadass, Alexandra, Matt, and Ora-- 
were with him. He will be missed. 
 
 
 

Moishe (Marvin) Leiner passed 
away this year on May 21, 2013. 
Moishe was always a lover of  
Yiddish, of socialist ideals, and of 
Kinderland. He was a counselor of 
12 year old boys--who have never 
forgotten him, a waiter on the  
Lakeland side, as well as leader of 
the staff committee. He met and 
married Anne Segall--also a  
counselor at Camp Kinderland. 

Moishe was an educator all his life, 
in the city elementary schools in 
Bushwick and Far Rockaway, a  
professor of education at Queens 
College, and a liason for the  
students of Townshend Harris H.S 
and Queens College.  He taught 
Yiddish in the Shules, and was a 
graduate of the Hechere Cursn. 
He lived and studied in Cuba,  
conducting research on their  
system of education and their  
curriculum.   
 
Marvin and Anne have three  
children: Ken and wife, Sandra,  
Karen and husband Josh, and  
Danny, as well as three  
grandchildren: Matthew Benjamin, 
Luca Rafi and Corrina Dannielle. 
 

Moishe (Marvin) Leiner 
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    Camp Kinderland In the Media 
 
Believe it or not, neither calling out sexism nor being 
obsessed with musicals made me very popular at my 
schooléLuckily, I had a place where my feminism was 
embraced and not rejected: my summer campé[Camp 
Kinderlandõs] commitment to equality for women was a 
part of its larger commitment to equality for all, justice 
and fairness. Its rejection of sexism went hand in hand 
with its rejection of all oppressions and prejudices, 
whether they were based on gender, sexual orientation, 
race or class. Read more of The Feminism of Camp 
Kinderland, a blog post by Katie Halper on The 
Lilith Blog   http://lilith.org/blog/2013/09/the-
feminism-of-camp-kinderland/ 
 
 
Dar Williams, on her second trip to Camp  
Kinderland 
http://campsandbeegardens.tumblr.com/
post/58716680692/camp-kinderland 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Summer Camp: Bug Bites, Sunburns, and  
Yiddish!, a blog post by Rachel Birch on Notes 
From The Tenement, the official blog of the Lower 
East Side Tenement Museum 
http://www.tenement.org/blog/?p=1846 
  

In the seemingly intractable roil of Israeli-Palestinian 
relations, there are, albeit rarely, faint, hopeful glimpses 
of the possibility for understanding and  
rapprochement.  This summer, thanks to a grant from 
the Puffin Foundation, Ltd., the 15- and 16-year-old 
CITs at Camp Kinderland in Tolland, Massachusetts 
were able to learn about and respond to one such  
possibility. Read more of 
Kinderland Meets Givat Haviva, a blog post by  
Judith Rosenbaum on Jewish Currentsõ Blog-
Shmog 
http://jewishcurrents.org/kinderland-meets-givat-
haviva-20608 
 
 

Museum of Jewish Heritage online exhibit displays 
a photo of Alice Rothman and Leibl Shulman, campers 
at Camp Kinderland, presenting a scroll to Paul  
Robeson. (August 14, 1949) 
http://collection.mjhnyc.org/index.php?
g=detail&action=search&object_id=7081 
 
 
Pauline and Michael Katz share their stories with the 
Yiddish Book Center about divisions within the Jew-
ish left, the legacy and future of Camp Kinderland, and 
the Communist and Socialist disagreement that caused 
a camp split.. Check out their video interviews at 
http://www.yiddishbookcenter.org/category/
categories/camp-kinderland  

http://lilith.org/blog/2013/09/the-feminism-of-camp-kinderland/
http://lilith.org/blog/2013/09/the-feminism-of-camp-kinderland/
http://campsandbeegardens.tumblr.com/post/58716680692/camp-kinderland
http://campsandbeegardens.tumblr.com/post/58716680692/camp-kinderland
http://www.tenement.org/blog/?p=1846
http://jewishcurrents.org/kinderland-meets-givat-haviva-20608
http://jewishcurrents.org/kinderland-meets-givat-haviva-20608
http://collection.mjhnyc.org/index.php?g=detail&action=search&object_id=7081
http://collection.mjhnyc.org/index.php?g=detail&action=search&object_id=7081
http://www.yiddishbookcenter.org/category/categories/camp-kinderland
http://www.yiddishbookcenter.org/category/categories/camp-kinderland

